

1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 11:03 a.m.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hold on a
4 minute. Since all board members are here, let's
5 go back on the record.

6 I'm sorry. I apologize for that.
7 Let's go back on the record. I was just looking
8 at the time.

9 And since -- let's go back on the
10 record. And what we will do since we're back
11 where we have some time, let's do our legal
12 agenda. Alright?

13 So, the first matter on our legal
14 agenda is a review of an offer in compromise in
15 lieu of a hearing for Poppy FR L8 (phonetic).
16 License No. 099695.

17 And the offer in compromise reads as
18 follows: The District of Columbia, jointly with
19 the licensee, submits this offer in compromise to
20 the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board as
21 authorized by 23 DCMR Section 1604.5 for approval
22 by the Board.

23 The parties understand that if the
24 Board approves the OIC, this office will conclude
25 and any scheduled show cause hearing will be

1 vacated.

2 Respondent will be obligated to abide
3 by the terms of the OIC, a fine, suspension, both
4 or other terms shown below.

5 If the Board does not approve the OIC,
6 the matter will be continued to the scheduled
7 show cause hearing currently not set.

8 The Respondent has been advised that
9 there is no obligation to accept an OIC.
10 Respondent has also been advised, through service
11 of the Notice of Status Hearing and the Show
12 Cause Hearing, that at the show cause hearing
13 Respondent may be represented by legal counsel,
14 have subpoenas issued to require the production
15 of witnesses and evidence, produce witnesses and
16 evidence, cross examine witnesses, and apply to
17 the Board for a qualified interpreter.

18 The charge is -- Charge 1 is
19 increasing the interior occupancy of the licensed
20 establishment in violation of Section 2582387.
21 The statutory authority is Section 823(a)(1).
22 The fine is a written warning.

23 I make a motion that the Board accepts
24 this offer in compromise. Is there a second?

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
2 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
3 vote on the motion that has been properly second
4 by Ms. Crockett.

5 Mr. Short?

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

8 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

10 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

11 I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

16 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

18 (Pause.)

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

20 Mr. Anderson. I agree. The matter
21 passes 6-0-0.

22 The next matter -- and I apologize for
23 the paper noise, but unfortunately I'm working
24 with a lot of paper. So, I apologize that the
25 paper noise has been received.

1 The next matter on our agenda -- our
2 legal agenda is a review of an offer in
3 compromise in lieu of a hearing dated October
4 30th, 2020, for Case No. 19-CMP-00125. Half
5 Smoke. License No. 100855.

6 The offer in compromise reads: The
7 District of Columbia, jointly with the licensee
8 respondent, submits this offer in compromise to
9 the Alcohol Beverage Control Board as authorized
10 by 23 DCMR Section 1604.5 for approval by the
11 Board.

12 The parties understand that if the
13 Board approves the OIC, this case will be
14 concluded and any scheduled show cause hearing
15 will be vacated.

16 Respondent will be obligated to abide
17 by the terms of the OIC, a fine, suspension, both
18 or other terms shown below.

19 If the Board does not approve the OIC,
20 the matter will be continued to the scheduled
21 show cause hearing currently not set.

22 The Respondent has been advised that
23 there is no obligation for accepting OIC.
24 Respondent has been advised, through service of
25 the Notice of Status Hearing and Show Cause

1 Hearing, that at a show cause hearing Respondent
2 may be represented by legal counsel, have
3 subpoenas issued to require the production of
4 witnesses and evidence, produce witnesses and
5 evidence, cross examine witnesses and apply to
6 the Board for a qualified interpreter.

7 The terms of the OIC are as follows:
8 Charge 1, no ABC manager or owner on duty.
9 Statutory authority DC Official Code Section 25-
10 701 Section 823(a)(1).

11 The fine -- a fine of \$2,000 to be
12 paid within 90 days or the license shall be
13 suspended indefinitely until this fine is made --
14 is paid.

15 I make a motion that the Board accept
16 that OIC. Is there a second?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
19 second the motion. We'll now have a roll call
20 vote on the motion that has been properly second
21 by Mr. Short.

22 Mr. Short?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Bobby Cato. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

2 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

3 I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

10 Mr. Anderson. I agree. The matter,
11 therefore, passes 7-0-0.

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Six.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: 6-0-0. I

14 apologize. 6-0-0.

15 Alright. The next matter on our legal
16 agenda, it's a review of a request by ANC 6D to
17 extend protest petition deadline, dated October
18 16th, 2020. This is in the case of Friendly Food
19 Market. License No. 060722.

20 I make a motion that we approve this
21 request. Is there a second?

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
24 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
25 vote on the motion that has been properly second

1 by Ms. Crockett.

2 Mr. Short?

3 (Pause.)

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

7 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

9 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

10 I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

19 I agree. The matter, therefore, passes 7-0-0.

20 Thank you.

21 And, again, I apologize for all this
22 paper noise, but unfortunately I have to deal
23 with a lot of paper to read the agenda.

24 The next matter on our legal agenda is
25 a review of a motion to continue protest status

1 hearing, dated October 27th, 2020, in the Pho
2 Viet USA matter. License No. 116771.

3 I make a motion that we approve this
4 request. Is there a second?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
7 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
8 vote on the motion that's been properly second by
9 Ms. Crockett.

10 Mr. Short?

11 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

13 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

15 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

16 I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

21 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

25 I agree. The matter, therefore, passes 7-0-0.

1 The next matter on our legal agenda is
2 a review of a motion to continue protest status
3 hearing, dated October 27, 2020, in the matter of
4 JS Mart Liquor. License No. 116822.

5 I make a motion that we approve this
6 request. Is there a second?

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
9 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
10 vote on the motion that's been properly second by
11 Ms. Crockett.

12 Mr. Short?

13 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

15 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

17 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

18 I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

20 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
21 agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

23 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

25 Mr. Anderson. I agree. The matter,

1 therefore, passes 6-0-0.

2 The next matter on our legal agenda is
3 a review of protestants' motion to dismiss
4 application filed -- or, in the alternative, for
5 summary denial of the application filed.

6 And the establishment was MAHK
7 Meetings, LLC, to be determined -- to be
8 determined. The License No. is 116881.

9 I make a motion that we approve this
10 -- I'm sorry, I make a motion that we deny this
11 request.

12 Is there a second?

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
15 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
16 vote on the motion that's been properly second by
17 Ms. Crockett.

18 Mr. Short?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

23 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

24 I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

4 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

6 Mr. Anderson. I agree. The matter,
7 therefore, passes 6-0-0. Alright. Hold on one
8 minute, please.

9 (Pause.)

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I'm looking at
11 the legal agenda and I believe that I called
12 Poppy, License No. 099695. I also called Half
13 Smoke, License 100855. And I also thought I
14 called Friendly David's Market.

15 Did I call that case?

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: You did not, Mr.
17 Chairman.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Then -- thank
19 you. Let me move back then. So, this is No. 3
20 on our legal agenda.

21 It's the review of a request by ANC 6D
22 to extend protest petition deadline, dated
23 October 16th, 2020, in the Friendly David Market
24 -- Friendly Food Market. License No. 060722.

25 I make a motion that we approve this

1 request. Is there a second?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
4 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
5 vote on the motion that's been properly second by
6 Ms. Crockett.

7 Mr. Short?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

10 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

12 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

13 I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

18 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

20 Mr. Anderson. I agree. The matter,
21 therefore, passes 6-0-0. Alright. So, we are --
22 so, let's move forward to our legal agenda.

23 The next matter on our legal agenda,
24 it's a review of opposition to motion to dismiss
25 application or, in the alternative, for summary

1 denial of the application for -- the matter was
2 MAHK Meetings, LLC trading to be determined.
3 License No. 116881. This matter is now moot.

4 The next matter on our agenda is
5 review of protestants' reply in support of motion
6 to dismiss application or, in the alternative,
7 for summary denial of the application in the MAHK
8 Meetings, trading to be determined. License No.
9 116881. This matter is now moot also.

10 The next matter on our legal agenda is
11 a review of second-year annual license fee
12 payment deadline notice of emergency rulemaking.

13 I make a motion that we approve this
14 request. Is there a second?

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
17 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
18 vote on the motion that's been properly second by
19 Ms. Crockett.

20 Mr. Short?

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

23 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

25 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

1 I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

8 Mr. Anderson. I agree. The matter,

9 therefore, passes 6-0-0.

10 The next matter on our agenda is a
11 review of MPD reimbursement detail subsidy
12 program hours of eligibility notice of emergency
13 rulemaking.

14 I make a motion that we approve this
15 request. Is there a second?

16 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
18 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
19 vote on the motion that's been properly second by
20 Mr. Short.

21 Mr. Short?

22 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

24 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

1 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

2 I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

7 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

9 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

11 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

12 The next matter on our agenda is the
13 review of medical cannabis nonresident
14 definitions notice of emergency rulemaking.

15 I make a motion that we approve this
16 request. Is there a second?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
19 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
20 vote on the motion that's been properly second by
21 Ms. Crockett.

22 Mr. Short?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

2 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

3 I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

12 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

13 We now move to our licensing agenda.

14 The first matter on our licensing agenda is a

15 review application for safekeeping of license,

16 Finn McCool's. License No. 107078.

17 I make a motion that we approve this

18 request for March 31st, 2021. Is there a second?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has

21 second the motion. We will now have a roll call

22 vote on the motion that's been properly second by

23 Mr. Short.

24 Mr. Short?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

2 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

4 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

5 I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

10 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

14 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

15 The next matter on our agenda is a
16 review application for safekeeping of license, U
17 Street Music Hall. License No. 083219.

18 I make a motion that we approve this
19 request. Is there a second?

20 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
22 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
23 vote on the motion that's been properly second by
24 Ms. Crockett.

25 Mr. Short?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

5 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

6 I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

11 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

15 I agree. The matter, therefore, passes 7-0-0.

16 The next matter on our licensing
17 agenda is a review application for entertainment
18 endorsement with cover charge to provide live
19 entertainment outdoors in the summer garden.

20 This is Ghostline. License No.
21 117089. I make a motion that we refer this
22 matter back to licensing.

23 Is there a second?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has

1 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
2 vote on the motion that's been properly second by
3 Ms. Crockett.

4 Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

7 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

9 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

10 I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

19 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

20 The next matter in our licensing
21 agenda is a review request to expand operations
22 into the second floor of the premises. This is
23 for The Good Guys Restaurant. License No.
24 000899.

25 I make a motion that we placard this

1 matter. Is there a second?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I Second.

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short and
5 Ms. Crockett has second the motion. We will now
6 have a roll call vote on the motion.

7 Mr. Short?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

10 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

12 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

13 I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

18 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

22 Anderson. I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

23 The next matter on our agenda is a
24 review application for change of hours for Toni's
25 Market. License No. 102043.

1 I make a motion that we approve this
2 matter. Is there a second?

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
5 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
6 vote on the motion that's been properly second by
7 Ms. Crockett.

8 Mr. Short?

9 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

11 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

13 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

14 I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

19 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

21 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

23 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

24 The next matter on our agenda is a
25 review application for a change of hours for

1 Harvard Liquors. License No. 114547.

2 I make a motion that we approve this
3 request. Is there second?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
6 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
7 vote on the motion that has been properly second
8 by Ms. Crockett.

9 Mr. Short?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

14 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

15 I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

24 Anderson. I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

25 The next matter on our agenda is a

1 review request to correct address of approved
2 offsite storage facility for Justins' House of
3 Bourbon. License No. 116888.

4 I make a motion that we approve this
5 request. Is there a second?

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short seconds.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
8 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
9 vote on the motion that has been properly second
10 by Mr. Short.

11 Mr. Short?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

14 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

16 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

17 I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

22 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

1 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

2 The next matter on our agenda is a
3 review request for approval to provide a gift of
4 single-use blankets that do not exceed \$500 in
5 value to various licensed DC retailers. The
6 request has been made by Breakthru Beverage.
7 License No. 060518.

8 I make a motion that we approve this
9 request. Is there a second?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
12 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
13 vote on the motion that has been properly second
14 by Ms. Crockett.

15 Mr. Short?

16 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

18 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

20 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

21 I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

23 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

1 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

5 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

6 We now move to our supplemental
7 licensing agenda. The first matter on our
8 supplemental licensing agenda is to review
9 request to remove license from safekeeping to
10 reopen next week. The request has been made by
11 St. Vincent Wine. License No. 114428.

12 I make a motion that we approve this
13 request. Is there a second?

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
16 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
17 vote on the motion that has been properly second
18 by Ms. Crockett.

19 Mr. Short?

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

22 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

24 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

25 I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

5 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

9 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

10 The next request in our supplemental
11 licensing agenda is a review request for a
12 temporary operating retail permit for City
13 Sliders. License No. 117354.

14 I make a motion that we approve this
15 request. Is there a second?

16 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
18 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
19 vote on the motion that has been properly second
20 by Mr. Short.

21 Mr. Short?

22 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

24 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

1 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

2 I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

7 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

9 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

11 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

12 We now move to our cancellation
13 agenda. The ABC Board will be cancelling the
14 following licenses for the reasons outlined
15 below:

16 The Public Option. License No.
17 094158. The licensee requests cancellation. I
18 make a motion that we cancel this license.

19 Is there a second?

20 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
22 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
23 vote on the motion that's been properly second by
24 Ms. Crockett.

25 Mr. Short?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

5 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

6 I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

11 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

15 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

16 We now move to our notice -- our
17 vacated cease and desist orders agenda for C and
18 D licensees (taverns).

19 I will -- there are several licensees
20 on this agenda item. I will review -- I will
21 call -- I will read the names of all the
22 licensees.

23 And once I've read the names of all
24 the licensees, then I will make a motion that we
25 vacate the order because it's for the same reason

1 that we're going to vacate the order.

2 So, the first establishment on the --
3 on this agenda to vacate the order, it's Angelika
4 Pop-Up. License No. 095111. The licensee paid
5 the second-year payment on October 28th, 2020.

6 The second establishment is Rosemarino
7 D'Italia. License No. 109613. The licensee paid
8 the second-year payment on October 29th, 2020.

9 The next establishment is The
10 Passenger. License No. 100573. The licensee
11 paid second-year payment on October 29th.

12 Smoke & Barrel. License No. 088772.
13 The licensee paid the second-year payment on
14 October 29th.

15 Brookland Pint. License No. 093948.
16 The licensee paid the second-year payment on
17 October 29th.

18 The Capitol Lounge. License No.
19 023601. The licensee paid the second-year
20 payment on October 29th.

21 The Imperial. License No. 109169.
22 The licensee paid the second-year payment on
23 October 31st.

24 Grand Duchess. License No. 106575.
25 The licensee paid the second-year payment on

1 October 30th.

2 Vivid. License No. 105922. The
3 licensee paid a second-year payment on October
4 30th.

5 Mama 'San/Harlot. License No. 114205.
6 The licensee paid the second-year payment on
7 October 30th.

8 Smitty's. License No. 110802. The
9 licensee paid a second-year payment on October
10 30th.

11 Buho's Restaurant. License No.
12 115711. Licensee paid a second-year payment on
13 October 30th.

14 Bukom Café. License No. 026466.
15 Licensee paid a second-year payment on November
16 2nd.

17 The Haymaker. License No. 084689.
18 The licensee paid a second-year payment on
19 November 2nd.

20 Mellow Mushroom. License No. 086063.
21 Licensee paid second-year payment on November
22 2nd.

23 Secret Lounge. License No. 107123.
24 Licensee paid second-year payment on November
25 2nd.

1 Trattoria Al Volo. License No.
2 108217. Licensee paid second-year payment on
3 November 2nd.

4 Kitsuen. License No. 110893.
5 Licensee paid second-year payment on November
6 2nd.

7 I, therefore, make a motion that the
8 ABC Board vacate the cease and desist orders for
9 all the C and D licensees, the taverns, that I
10 just read in the record.

11 Is there a second?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
14 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
15 vote on the motion that's been properly second by
16 Mr. Short.

17 Mr. Short?

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

20 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

22 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

23 I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

1 agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

3 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

5 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

7 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

8 We will now move into our -- we're
9 moving to our vacated cease and desist orders
10 agenda for our Class A licensees.

11 The ABC Board is vacating the
12 following Orders to cease and desist previously
13 issued on October 28th, 2020.

14 I will read the names in the record.
15 Once I've read the names in the record, then
16 we'll have a roll call vote on the
17 establishments.

18 The first establishment is Fort
19 Carroll Market. License No. 091423. The
20 licensee paid a third-year payment on October
21 29th, 2020.

22 Capitol Fine Wine & Spirits. License
23 No. 082981. The licensee paid third-year payment
24 on October 29th, 2020.

25 Best 1 Liquors. License No. 109545.

1 The licensee paid third-year payment on October
2 30th, 2020.

3 And D'Vines. License No. 091199. The
4 licensee paid the -- made the payment.

5 I, therefore, make a motion that the
6 ABC Board vacate the cease and desist orders
7 agenda for these Class A licensees that were read
8 in the record.

9 Is there a second?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
12 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
13 vote on the motion that's been properly second by
14 Ms. Crockett.

15 Mr. Short?

16 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

18 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

20 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

21 I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

23 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

1 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

5 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

6 We now move to the Notice of Meeting,
7 the vacated cease and desist orders agenda for C
8 and D licensees, which are the clubs,
9 multipurpose facilities, restaurants, hotels,
10 marine vessels.

11 The ABC Board is vacating the
12 following Orders to cease and desist previously
13 issued on October 28th, 2020.

14 Again, I will read the names of the
15 establishments in the record. And once I have
16 read all the names of the establishments, I will
17 make a motion for us to vacate these orders.

18 The first establishment is SAKURAMEN
19 Ramen Bar. License No. 114465. The licensee
20 paid second-year payment on October 29th, 2020.

21 BUL. License No. 097380. The
22 licensee paid second-year payment on October
23 29th, 2020.

24 The next establishment is Espita
25 Mezcaleria. License No. 099558. The licensee

1 paid the second-year payment on October 29th,
2 2020.

3 Maketto. License No. 090445. The
4 licensee paid second-year payment on October
5 29th, 2020.

6 Emmy Squared. License No. 115133.
7 The licensee paid second-year payment on October
8 29.

9 Embassy Suites Hotel. License No.
10 108842. Licensee paid second-year payment on
11 October 29th.

12 Pear Plum. License No. 107307.
13 Licensee paid second-year payment on October
14 30th.

15 Destination Wedding. License No.
16 088683. The licensee paid the second-year
17 payment on November 2nd.

18 Valor Brew Pub. License No. 071793.
19 Licensee paid second-year payment on November
20 2nd, 2020.

21 National Elite. License No. 077414-4.
22 The licensee paid second-year payment on November
23 2nd.

24 Potomac Taxi I. License No. 098753-4.
25 Licensee paid second-year payment on November

1 2nd.

2 Potomac Taxi II. License No. 098753-
3 5. Licensee paid second-year payment on November
4 2nd.

5 Potomac Taxi III. License No. 098753-
6 6. Licensee paid second-year payment on November
7 2nd, 2020.

8 Potomac Taxi IV. License No. 098753-
9 7. Licensee paid second-year payment on November
10 2nd.

11 And Lady Josephine. License No.
12 098753-8. The licensee paid second-year payment
13 on November 2nd.

14 I, there, make a motion that the ABC
15 Board vacated the cease and desist orders that
16 were issued for those C and D licensees that were
17 just read in the record.

18 Is there a second?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
21 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
22 vote on the motion that's been properly second by
23 Mr. Short.

24 Mr. Short?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

2 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

4 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

5 I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

10 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

12 Mr. Anderson. I agree.

13 Mr. Grandis?

14 Mr. Grandis?

15 MEMBER GRANDIS: Yes. Ed Grandis. I

16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: The matter,

18 therefore, passes 7-0-0.

19 We now move to our Notice of Meeting

20 for the vacated cease and desist orders agenda

21 for Class B licensees.

22 The ABC Board is vacating the

23 following Orders to cease and desist previously

24 issued on October 28th, 2020.

25 Once again I will review the names of

1 the establishments. Once I've reviewed the names
2 on the entire list, I will make a motion that we
3 vacate these orders.

4 The first establishment is The Natural
5 Wine Shoppe, LLC. License No. 114571. The
6 licensee renewed on October 29th, 2020.

7 14th Mini-Market. License No. 021260.
8 The licensee renewed on October 30th.

9 Economy Market. License No. 094127.
10 The licensee renewed on October 30th.

11 Mimi's Convenience. License No.
12 089668. The licensee renewed on October 30th.

13 Soul Mega. License No. 113397.
14 Licensee renewed on October 30th.

15 Gee's Market. License No. 108439.
16 Licensee renewed on October 30th.

17 And Save-A-Lot, LTD #8044. The
18 licensee -- License No. 108370. The licensee
19 renewed on November 2nd, 2020.

20 I, there, make a motion that the ABC
21 Board vacate those cease and desist orders issued
22 for these establishments.

23 Is there a second?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has

1 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
2 vote on the motion that's been properly second by
3 Ms. Crockett.

4 Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

7 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

9 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

10 I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

17 Mr. Grandis?

18 Mr. Grandis?

19 Mr. Grandis?

20 Turn your microphone on, Mr. Grandis.

21 Mr. Grandis?

22 Mr. Grandis?

23 Do you agree or disagree, Mr. Grandis?

24 Can you give me a thumbs up if you agree, Mr.

25 Grandis?

1 Can you hear me, Mr. -- alright.

2 MEMBER GRANDIS: Yes.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
4 agreed.

5 Mr. Anderson. I agree. The matter
6 passes 7-0-0.

7 We now move to our docket. The first
8 matter on our docket is Chelsea Imports. License
9 No. 116875. It is a new ABC license application.

10 I make a motion that we approve this
11 application. Is there a second?

12 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah
13 seconds.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah
15 has second the motion. We will now have a roll
16 call vote on the motion that's been properly
17 second by Ms. Wahabzadah.

18 Mr. Short?

19 Mr. Short?

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
22 agreed.

23 Mr. Cato?

24 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

1 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

2 I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

7 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

9 Mr. Grandis?

10 Mr. Grandis, can you -- I cannot hear
11 you. So, can you give me a thumbs up? Put a
12 thumbs up.

13 Mr. Grandis has put a thumbs up
14 indicating that he agrees.

15 And Mr. Anderson. I agree. The
16 matter, therefore, passes 7-0-0.

17 The next matter on our agenda is a
18 request by Shared Pour, License No. 117074, for a
19 new ABC license.

20 I make a motion that we approve this
21 request. Is there a second?

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
24 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
25 vote on the motion that's been properly second by

1 Ms. Crockett.

2 Mr. Short?

3 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

5 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

7 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

8 I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

13 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

15 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

17 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

18 The next matter on our agenda is a
19 request from Wise Miller's Grocery, License No.
20 005950, for a stock transfer application.

21 I make a motion that we approve this
22 request. Is there a second?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
25 second the motion. We will now have a roll call

1 vote on the motion that's been properly second by
2 Mr. Short.

3 Mr. Short?

4 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

6 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

8 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

9 I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

11 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

12 agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

14 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

18 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

19 The next request on our docket is a
20 request made by Copa Cabana, License No. 117305,
21 for a new ABC license.

22 I make a motion that we approve this
23 request. Is there a second?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has

1 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
2 vote on the motion that's been properly second by
3 Ms. Crockett.

4 Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

7 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

9 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

10 I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

19 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

20 The next matter on our docket is a
21 request from the Intercontinental Washington DC
22 Wharf. License No. 114491. This is a trade name
23 change application to add "Moon Rabbit" on the
24 license.

25 I make a motion that we approve this

1 request. Is there a second?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
4 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
5 vote on the motion that's been properly second by
6 Ms. Crockett.

7 Mr. Short?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

10 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

12 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

13 I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

18 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

22 I agree. The matter, therefore, passes 7-0-0.

23 With this now the close of our agenda,
24 the Board then will be -- will go into recess
25 until our 1:30 hearing.

1 Since the Board is in recess, then I
2 would ask the board members to return to the
3 executive committee meeting and we will come back
4 on the record at 1:30 for our 1:30 public
5 hearing. Thank you very much.

6 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter
7 went off the record at 11:52 a.m. and resumed at
8 2:09 p.m.)

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: We are at the
10 end of our agenda and we are at the end of our
11 day. And unless there is any other business, I
12 will formally close this meeting.

13 Thank you, Mr. Ortiz, for your
14 presentation. If you -- you can sign off if you
15 so desire or you can sign on to listen to what I
16 read, but I think that your business in front of
17 the Board is over and I want to thank you for
18 your participation today, sir.

19 MR. ORTIZ: Thank you, Mr. Anderson,
20 and all the other board members. You all have a
21 good day.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Thank you very
23 much.

24 Alright. As chairperson of the
25 Alcoholic Beverage Control Board for the District

1 of Columbia in accordance with DC Official Code
2 Section 2574(b) of the Open Meetings Act, I move
3 that the ABC Board hold a meeting on October 5th
4 -- I'm sorry, on November 5th, 2020, for the
5 purpose of seeking legal advice from our counsel
6 on the matters identified on the Board's Legal,
7 Licensing and Investigative Agenda for November
8 5th, 2020, as published in the DC Register on
9 October 30th, 2020.

10 Is there a second?

11 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
13 second the motion. I will now take a roll call
14 vote on the motion that -- the motion that has
15 now been properly second by Mr. Short.

16 Mr. Short?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

19 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

21 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

22 I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

6 Anderson. I agree. As it appears that the
7 motion has passed 7-0-0, I hereby give notice
8 that ABC Board will hold this closed meeting
9 pursuant to the Open Meetings Act.

10 Notice will also be posted on the ABC
11 Board hearing room bulletin board, placed on
12 electronic calendar in ABRA's website, and
13 published in the DC Register in as timely a
14 manner as practical.

15 The Board is now formally adjourned
16 for our public session and I will ask the Board
17 to return to its executive session.

18 Thank you very much and thank you, the
19 public, for your participation today. Thank you.
20 have a great day. Bye-bye.

21 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter
22 went off the record at 2:11 p.m.)
23
24
25

A

a.m 2:2 47:7
ABC 6:8 28:13 32:8
 33:11 34:6 35:11
 37:14 38:22 39:20
 41:9 42:19 44:21 48:3
 49:8,10
abide 3:2 5:16
above-entitled 47:6
 49:21
ABRA 1:22,22
ABRA's 49:12
accept 3:9 6:15
accepting 5:23
accepts 3:23
Act 48:2 49:9
add 45:23
address 24:1
adjourned 49:15
advice 48:5
advised 3:8,10 5:22,24
agenda 1:6,6,7,8,9,10
 2:12,14 5:1,2 7:16
 8:23,24 10:1 11:2
 12:11,20 13:22,23
 14:4,10 15:10 16:12
 17:13,14 18:15 19:17
 20:21 21:23 22:24
 23:25 25:2 26:7,8
 27:11 28:13 29:17,20
 30:3 33:10 34:7 35:7
 38:20 42:17 43:18
 46:23 47:10 48:7
agreed 41:4,22
agrees 42:14
AI 32:1
Alcohol 5:9
Alcoholic 1:2,13 2:20
 47:25
ALIYA 1:18
alright 2:12 7:15 12:7
 13:21 41:1 47:24
alternative 11:4 13:25
 14:6
ANC 7:16 12:21
ANDREWS 1:22
Angelika 30:3
annual 14:11
apologize 2:6 4:22,24
 7:14 8:21
appears 49:6
application 11:4,5
 13:25 14:1,6,7 17:15
 18:16 19:17 21:24
 22:25 41:9,11 43:20
 45:23
apply 3:16 6:5
approval 2:21 5:10 25:3

approve 3:5 5:19 7:20
 9:3 10:5 11:9 12:25
 14:13 15:14 16:15
 17:17 18:18 22:1 23:2
 24:4 25:8 26:12 27:14
 41:10 42:20 43:21
 44:22 45:25
approved 24:1
approves 2:24 5:13
authority 3:21 6:9
authorized 2:21 5:9

B

B 1:9 38:21
back 2:5,7,9,10 12:19
 19:22 47:3
Bar 35:19
Barrel 30:12
believe 12:11
Best 33:25
Beverage 1:2,13 2:20
 5:9 25:6 47:25
blankets 25:4
board 1:2,13 2:4,20,22
 2:24 3:5,17,23 5:9,11
 5:13,19 6:6,15 28:13
 32:8 33:11 34:6 35:11
 37:15 38:22 39:21
 46:24 47:1,2,17,20,25
 48:3 49:8,11,11,15,16
Board's 48:6
Bobby 1:17 4:8 6:25 8:7
 9:13 10:15 11:21
 13:10 14:23 15:24
 16:25 18:2 19:3 20:7
 21:10 22:11 23:12
 24:14 25:18 26:22
 27:24 29:3 32:20
 34:18 38:2 40:7 41:24
 43:5 44:6 45:7 46:10
 48:19
Bourbon 24:3
Breakthru 25:6
Brew 36:18
Brookland 30:15
Buho's 31:11
Bukom 31:14
BUL 35:21
bulletin 49:11
business 47:11,16
Bye-bye 49:20

C

C 1:9 29:17 32:9 35:7
 37:16
Cabana 44:20
Café 31:14
calendar 49:12
call 4:2 6:19 7:24 9:7
 10:9 11:15 12:15 13:4
 14:17 15:18 16:19
 17:21 18:22 20:1 21:6
 22:5 23:6 24:8 25:12
 26:16 27:18 28:22
 29:21 32:14 33:16
 34:12 37:21 40:1
 41:16 42:24 43:25
 45:1 46:4 48:13
called 12:11,12,14
cancel 28:18
cancellation 1:8 28:12
 28:17
cancelling 28:13
cannabis 16:13
Capitol 30:18 33:22
Carroll 33:19
case 5:4,13 7:18 12:15
Cato 1:17 4:7,8,8 6:24
 6:25 8:6,7,7 9:12,13
 9:13 10:14,15,15
 11:20,21,21 13:9,10
 13:10 14:22,23,23
 15:23,24,24 16:24,25
 16:25 18:1,2,2 19:2,3
 19:3 20:6,7,7 21:9,10
 21:10 22:10,11,11
 23:11,12,12 24:13,14
 24:14 25:17,18,18
 26:21,22,22 27:23,24
 27:24 29:2,3,3 32:19
 32:20,20 34:17,18,18
 38:1,2,2 40:6,7,7
 41:23,24,24 43:4,5,5
 44:5,6,6 45:6,7,7 46:9
 46:10,10 48:18,19,19
cause 2:25 3:7,12,12
 5:14,21,25 6:1
cease 1:8 29:17 32:8
 33:9,12 34:6 35:7,12
 37:15 38:20,23 39:21
Chairman 12:17
change 21:24 22:25
 45:23
charge 3:18,18 6:8
 19:18
Chelsea 41:8
City 27:12
Class 1:9 33:10 34:7
 38:21
close 46:23 47:12
closed 49:8
clubs 35:8
Code 6:9 48:1
Columbia 1:1 2:18 5:7
 48:1
come 47:3

committee 47:3
compromise 2:14,17
 2:19 3:24 5:3,6,8
conclude 2:24
concluded 5:14
continue 8:25 10:2
continued 3:6 5:20
Control 1:2,13 2:20 5:9
 47:25
Convenience 39:11
Copa 44:20
correct 24:1
counsel 3:13 6:2 48:5
cover 19:18
cross 3:16 6:5
currently 3:7 5:21

D

D 1:9 29:18 32:9 35:8
 37:16
D'Italia 30:7
D'Vines 34:3
dated 5:3 7:17 9:1 10:3
 12:22
David 12:23
David's 12:14
day 47:11,21 49:20
days 6:12
DC 1:22,22 6:9 25:5
 45:21 48:1,8 49:13
DCMR 2:21 5:10
deadline 7:17 12:22
 14:12
deal 8:22
definitions 16:14
denial 11:5 14:1,7
deny 11:10
desire 47:15
desist 1:8 29:17 32:8
 33:9,12 34:6 35:7,12
 37:15 38:20,23 39:21
Destination 36:15
detail 15:11
determined 11:7,8 14:2
 14:8
Director 1:22
disagree 40:23
dismiss 11:3 13:24
 14:6
District 1:1 2:18 5:7
 47:25
docket 41:7,8 44:19
 45:20
Donovan 1:14,17
Duchess 30:24
duty 6:8

E

Economy 39:9
Ed 8:17 9:23 16:9 17:10
 18:12 19:13 20:17
 21:20 22:21 23:22
 24:24 26:3 27:7 28:9
 29:13 33:5 35:3 38:15
 43:15 44:16 45:17
 46:20 49:4
EDWARD 1:18
electronic 49:12
eligibility 15:12
Elite 36:21
Embassy 36:9
emergency 14:12 15:12
 16:14
Emmy 36:6
endorsement 19:18
entertainment 19:17,19
entire 39:2
Espita 35:24
establishment 3:20
 11:6 30:2,6,9 33:18
 35:18,24 39:4
establishments 33:17
 35:15,16 39:1,22
evidence 3:15,16 6:4,5
examine 3:16 6:5
exceed 25:4
executive 47:3 49:17
expand 20:21
extend 7:17 12:22

F

facilities 35:9
facility 24:2
fee 14:11
filed 11:4,5
fine 3:3,22 5:17 6:11,11
 6:13 33:22
Finn 17:16
first 2:13 17:14 26:7
 30:2 33:18 35:18 39:4
 41:7
floor 20:22
following 28:14 33:12
 35:12 38:23
follows 2:18 6:7
Food 7:18 12:24
formally 47:12 49:15
Fort 33:18
forward 13:22
FR 2:15
FRED 1:22
Friendly 7:18 12:14,23
 12:24
front 47:16

G

garden 19:19
Gee's 39:15
Ghostline 19:20
gift 25:3
give 40:24 42:11 49:7
Grand 30:24
Grandis 1:18 4:17,19
 7:9 8:16,17,17 9:22
 9:23,23 10:24 12:5
 13:19 15:7 16:8,9,9
 17:9,10,10 18:11,12
 18:12 19:12,13,13
 20:16,17,17 21:19,20
 21:20 22:20,21,21
 23:21,22,22 24:23,24
 24:24 26:2,3,3 27:6,7
 27:7 28:8,9,9 29:12
 29:13,13 33:4,5,5
 35:2,3,3 38:11,13,14
 38:15,15 40:16,17,18
 40:19,20,21,22,23,25
 41:2,3 42:8,9,10,13
 43:14,15,15 44:15,16
 44:16 45:16,17,17
 46:19,20,20 49:3,4,4
Grocery 43:19

H

Half 5:4 12:12
Hall 18:17
Hansen 1:19 4:15,16,16
 7:7,8,8 8:14,15,15
 9:20,21,21 10:22,23
 10:23 12:3,4,4 13:17
 13:18,18 15:5,6,6
 16:6,7,7 17:7,8,8 18:9
 18:10,10 19:10,11,11
 20:14,15,15 21:17,18
 21:18 22:18,19,19
 23:19,20,20 24:21,22
 24:22 25:25 26:1,1
 27:4,5,5 28:6,7,7
 29:10,11,11 33:2,3,3
 34:25 35:1,1 38:9,10
 38:10 40:14,15,15
 42:6,7,7 43:12,13,13
 44:13,14,14 45:14,15
 45:15 46:17,18,18
 49:1,2,2
Harvard 23:1
Haymaker 31:17
hear 41:1 42:10
hearing 2:15,25 3:7,11
 3:12,12 5:3,14,21,25
 6:1,1 9:1 10:3 46:25
 47:5 49:11
hold 2:3 12:7 48:3 49:8
Hotel 36:9

hotels 35:9
hours 15:12 21:24
 22:25
House 24:2

I

identified 48:6
II 37:2
III 37:5
Imperial 30:21
Imports 41:8
increasing 3:19
indefinitely 6:13
indicating 42:14
Intercontinental 45:21
interior 3:19
interpreter 3:17 6:6
Investigative 1:10 48:7
issued 3:14 6:3 33:13
 35:13 37:16 38:24
 39:21
item 29:20
IV 37:8

J

JAMES 1:19
Jeni 1:19 4:16 7:8 8:15
 9:21 10:23 12:4 13:18
 15:6 16:7 17:8 18:10
 19:11 20:15 21:18
 22:19 23:20 24:22
 26:1 27:5 28:7 29:11
 33:3 35:1 38:10 40:15
 42:7 43:13 44:14
 45:15 46:18 49:2
jointly 2:18 5:7
Josephine 37:11
JR 1:17,19
JS 10:4
Justins' 24:2

K

Kitsuen 32:4

L

L8 2:15
Lady 37:11
legal 1:6 2:11,13 3:13
 5:2 6:2 7:15 8:24 10:1
 11:2 12:11,20 13:22
 13:23 14:10 48:5,6
let's 2:4,7,9,11 13:22
license 2:16 5:5 6:12
 7:19 9:2 10:4 11:8
 12:12,13,24 14:3,8,11
 17:15,16 18:16,17
 19:20 20:23 21:25
 23:1 24:3 25:7 26:9

26:11 27:13 28:16,18
 30:4,7,10,12,15,18,21
 30:24 31:2,5,8,11,14
 31:17,20,23 32:1,4
 33:19,22,25 34:3
 35:19,21,25 36:3,6,9
 36:12,15,18,21,24
 37:2,5,8,11 39:5,7,9
 39:11,13,15,18 41:8,9
 42:18,19 43:19 44:20
 44:21 45:22,24
licensed 3:19 25:5
licensee 2:19 5:7 28:17
 30:4,7,10,13,16,19,22
 30:25 31:3,6,9,12,15
 31:18,21,24 32:2,5
 33:20,23 34:1,4 35:19
 35:22,25 36:4,7,10,13
 36:16,19,22,25 37:3,6
 37:9,12 39:6,8,10,12
 39:14,16,18,18
licensees 1:9 29:18,19
 29:22,24 32:9 33:10
 34:7 35:8 37:16 38:21
licenses 28:14
licensing 1:6,7 17:13
 17:14 19:16,22 20:20
 26:7,8 27:11 48:7
lieu 2:15 5:3
Liquor 10:4
Liquors 23:1 33:25
list 39:2
listen 47:15
live 19:18
LLC 11:7 14:2 39:5
looking 2:7 12:10
lot 4:24 8:23
Lounge 30:18 31:23

M

MAHK 11:6 14:2,7
Maketto 36:3
Mama 31:5
manager 6:8
manner 49:14
March 17:18
marine 35:10
Market 7:19 12:14,23
 12:24 21:25 33:19
 39:9,15
Mart 10:4
matter 1:5 2:13 3:6 4:20
 4:22 5:1,20 7:10,15
 8:19,24 9:2,25 10:1,3
 10:25 11:2 12:6 13:20
 13:23 14:1,3,4,9,10
 15:8,10 16:11,12
 17:12,14 18:14,15

19:15,16,22 20:19,20
 21:1,22,23 22:2,23,24
 23:24,25 25:1,2 26:5
 26:7 27:9 28:11 29:15
 33:7 35:5 38:17 41:5
 41:8 42:16,17 43:17
 43:18 44:18 45:19,20
 46:22 47:6 49:21
matters 48:6
McCool's 17:16
medical 16:13
meeting 1:3 35:6 38:19
 47:3,12 48:3 49:8
Meetings 11:7 14:2,8
 48:2 49:9
Mega 39:13
Mellow 31:20
members 2:4 47:2,20
met 1:14
Mezcaleria 35:25
microphone 40:20
Miller's 43:19
Mimi's 39:11
Mini-Market 39:7
minute 2:4 12:8
Moon 45:23
MOOSALLY 1:22
moot 14:3,9
move 12:19 13:22
 17:13 26:6 28:12
 29:16 33:8 35:6 38:19
 41:7 48:2
moving 33:9
MPD 15:11
multipurpose 35:9
Mushroom 31:20
Music 18:17

N

name 45:22
names 29:21,23 33:14
 33:15 35:14,16 38:25
 39:1
National 36:21
Natural 39:4
new 41:9 42:19 44:21
noise 4:23,25 8:22
nonresident 16:13
notice 3:11 5:25 14:12
 15:12 16:14 29:16
 35:6 38:19 49:7,10
November 1:12 31:15
 31:19,21,24 32:3,5
 36:17,19,22,25 37:3,6
 37:9,13 39:19 48:4,7

O

obligated 3:2 5:16

obligation 3:9 5:23
occupancy 3:19
October 5:3 7:17 9:1
 10:3 12:23 30:5,8,11
 30:14,17,20,23 31:1,3
 31:7,9,13 33:13,20,24
 34:1 35:13,20,22 36:1
 36:4,7,11,13 38:24
 39:6,8,10,12,14,16
 48:3,9
offer 2:14,17,19 3:24
 5:2,6,8
office 2:24
Official 6:9 48:1
offsite 24:2
OIC 2:24 3:3,5,9 5:13
 5:17,19,23 6:7,16
once 29:23 33:15 35:15
 38:25 39:1
Open 48:2 49:9
operating 27:12
operations 20:21
opposition 13:24
Option 28:16
order 29:25 30:1,3
orders 1:9 29:17 32:8
 33:9,12 34:6 35:7,12
 35:17 37:15 38:20,23
 39:3,21
Ortiz 47:13,19
outdoors 19:19
outlined 28:14
owner 6:8

P

P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S
 2:1
p.m 47:8 49:22
paid 6:12,14 30:4,7,11
 30:13,16,19,22,25
 31:3,6,9,12,15,18,21
 31:24 32:2,5 33:20,23
 34:1,4 35:20,22 36:1
 36:4,7,10,13,16,19,22
 36:25 37:3,6,9,12
paper 4:23,24,25 8:22
 8:23
participation 47:18
 49:19
parties 2:23 5:12
passed 49:7
Passenger 30:10
passes 4:21 7:11 8:19
 9:25 11:1 12:7 13:21
 15:9 16:11 17:12
 18:14 19:15 20:19
 21:22 22:23 23:24
 25:1 26:5 27:9 28:11

29:15 33:7 35:5 38:18
 41:6 42:16 43:17
 44:18 45:19 46:22
Pause 4:18 8:3 12:9
payment 14:12 30:5,8
 30:11,13,16,20,22,25
 31:3,6,9,12,15,18,21
 31:24 32:2,5 33:20,23
 34:1,4 35:20,22 36:1
 36:4,7,10,13,17,19,22
 36:25 37:3,6,9,12
Pear 36:12
permit 27:12
petition 7:17 12:22
Pho 9:1
phonetic 2:15
Pint 30:15
placard 20:25
placed 49:11
please 12:8
Plum 36:12
Pop-Up 30:4
Poppy 2:15 12:12
posted 49:10
Potomac 36:24 37:2,5,8
Pour 42:18
practical 49:14
premises 20:22
PRESENT 1:16,21
presentation 47:14
presiding 1:14
previously 33:12 35:12
 38:23
produce 3:15 6:4
production 3:14 6:3
program 15:12
properly 4:3 6:20 7:25
 9:8 10:10 11:16 13:5
 14:18 15:19 16:20
 17:22 18:23 20:2 22:6
 23:7 24:9 25:13 26:17
 27:19 28:23 32:15
 34:13 37:22 40:2
 41:16 42:25 44:1 45:2
 46:5 48:15
protest 7:17 8:25 10:2
 12:22
protestants' 11:3 14:5
provide 19:18 25:3
Pub 36:18
public 28:16 47:4 49:16
 49:19
published 48:8 49:13
purpose 48:5
pursuant 49:9
put 42:11,13

Q

qualified 3:17 6:6

R

Rabbit 45:23
Rafi 1:18 4:13 7:5 8:12
 9:18 10:20 12:1 13:15
 15:3 16:4 17:5 18:7
 19:8 20:12 21:15
 22:16 23:17 24:19
 25:23 27:2 28:4 29:8
 32:25 34:23 38:7
 40:12 42:4 43:10
 44:11 45:12 46:15
 48:24
Ramen 35:19
read 8:23 29:21,23
 32:10 33:14,15 34:7
 35:14,16 37:17 47:16
reads 2:17 5:6
reason 29:25
reasons 28:14
received 4:25
recess 46:24 47:1
record 2:5,7,10 32:10
 33:14,15 34:8 35:15
 37:17 47:4,7 49:22
refer 19:21
Register 48:8 49:13
reimbursement 15:11
Rema 1:20 4:10 7:2 8:9
 9:15 10:17 11:23
 13:12 14:25 16:1 17:2
 18:4 19:5 20:9 21:12
 22:13 23:14 24:16
 25:20 26:24 28:1 29:5
 32:22 34:20 38:4 40:9
 41:12 42:1 43:7 44:8
 45:9 46:12 48:21
remove 26:9
renewed 39:6,8,10,12
 39:14,16,19
reopen 26:10
reply 14:5
represented 3:13 6:2
request 7:16,21 9:4
 10:6 11:11 12:21 13:1
 14:14 15:15 16:16
 17:18 18:19 20:21
 23:3 24:1,5 25:3,6,9
 26:9,10,13 27:10,11
 27:15 42:18,21 43:19
 43:22 44:19,20,23
 45:21 46:1
requests 28:17
require 3:14 6:3
respondent 3:2,8,10,13
 5:8,16,22,24 6:1
Restaurant 20:23 31:11

restaurants 35:9
resumed 47:7
retail 27:12
retailers 25:5
return 47:2 49:17
review 2:14 5:2 7:16
 8:25 10:2 11:3 12:21
 13:24 14:5,11 15:11
 16:13 17:15 18:16
 19:17 20:21 21:24
 22:25 24:1 25:3 26:8
 27:11 29:20 38:25
reviewed 39:1
roll 4:2 6:19 7:24 9:7
 10:9 11:15 13:4 14:17
 15:18 16:19 17:21
 18:22 20:1 21:6 22:5
 23:6 24:8 25:12 26:16
 27:18 28:22 32:14
 33:16 34:12 37:21
 40:1 41:15 42:24
 43:25 45:1 46:4 48:13
room 49:11
Rosemarino 30:6
rulemaking 14:12 15:13
 16:14

S

S 1:18
safekeeping 17:15
 18:16 26:9
SAKURAMEN 35:18
San/Harlot 31:5
Save-A-Lot 39:17
scheduled 2:25 3:6
 5:14,20
second-year 14:11 30:5
 30:8,11,13,16,19,22
 30:25 31:3,6,9,12,15
 31:18,21,24 32:2,5
 35:20,22 36:1,4,7,10
 36:13,16,19,22,25
 37:3,6,9,12
seconds 3:25 7:22 9:5
 10:7 11:13 13:2 14:15
 16:17 18:20 19:24
 21:3 22:3 23:4 24:6
 25:10 26:14 28:20
 34:10 39:24 41:13
 42:22 44:24 46:2
Secret 31:23
Section 2:21 3:20,21
 5:10 6:9,10 48:2
seeking 48:5
service 3:10 5:24
session 49:16,17
set 3:7 5:21
Shared 42:18

Shopper 39:5
show 2:25 3:7,11,12
 5:14,21,25 6:1
shown 3:4 5:18
sign 47:14,15
SIMONE 1:22
single-use 25:4
sir 47:18
Six 7:12
Sliders 27:13
Smitty's 31:8
Smoke 5:5 12:13 30:12
sorry 2:6 11:10 48:4
Soul 39:13
Spirits 33:22
Squared 36:6
St 26:11
Staff 1:22
status 3:11 5:25 8:25
 10:2
statutory 3:21 6:9
stock 43:20
storage 24:2
Street 18:17
submits 2:19 5:8
subpoenas 3:14 6:3
subsidy 15:11
Suites 36:9
summary 11:5 13:25
 14:7
summer 19:19
supplemental 1:7 26:6
 26:8 27:10
support 14:5
suspended 6:13
suspension 3:3 5:17

T

taverns 29:18 32:9
Taxi 36:24 37:2,5,8
temporary 27:12
terms 3:3,4 5:17,18 6:7
thank 8:20 12:18 47:5
 47:13,17,19,22 49:18
 49:18,19
third-year 33:20,23
 34:1
thought 12:13
thumbs 40:24 42:11,12
 42:13
timely 49:13
today 47:18 49:19
Toni's 21:24
trade 45:22
trading 14:2,8
transfer 43:20
Trattoria 32:1
Turn 40:20

U

U 18:16
understand 2:23 5:12
unfortunately 4:23 8:22
USA 9:2

V

vacate 29:25 30:1,3
 32:8 34:6 35:17 39:3
 39:21
vacated 1:8 3:1 5:15
 29:17 33:9 35:7 37:15
 38:20
vacating 33:11 35:11
 38:22
Valor 36:18
value 25:5
various 25:5
vessels 35:10
videoconference 1:14
Viet 9:2
Vincent 26:11
violation 3:20
Vivid 31:2
Volo 32:1
vote 4:3 6:20 7:25 9:8
 10:10 11:16 13:5
 14:18 15:19 16:20
 17:22 18:23 20:2 21:6
 22:6 23:7 24:9 25:13
 26:17 27:19 28:23
 32:15 33:16 34:13
 37:22 40:2 41:16
 42:25 44:1 45:2 46:5
 48:14

W

W 1:14,17
Wahabzadah 1:20 4:9
 4:10,10 7:1,2,2 8:8,9
 8:9 9:14,15,15 10:16
 10:17,17 11:22,23,23
 13:11,12,12 14:24,25
 14:25 15:25 16:1,1
 17:1,2,2 18:3,4,4 19:4
 19:5,5 20:8,9,9 21:11
 21:12,12 22:12,13,13
 23:13,14,14 24:15,16
 24:16 25:19,20,20
 26:23,24,24 27:25
 28:1,1 29:4,5,5 32:21
 32:22,22 34:19,20,20
 38:3,4,4 40:8,9,9
 41:12,12,14,17,25
 42:1,1 43:6,7,7 44:7,8
 44:8 45:8,9,9 46:11
 46:12,12 48:20,21,21
warning 3:22

Washington 45:21
WebEx 1:14
website 49:12
Wedding 36:15
Wednesday 1:11
week 26:10
went 47:7 49:22
Wharf 45:22
Wine 26:11 33:22 39:5
Wise 43:19
witnesses 3:15,15,16
 6:4,4,5
working 4:23
written 3:22

X

Y

Z

0

000899 20:24
005950 43:20
021260 39:7
023601 30:19
026466 31:14
060518 25:7
060722 7:19 12:24
071793 36:18
077414-4 36:21
082981 33:23
083219 18:17
084689 31:17
086063 31:20
088683 36:16
088772 30:12
089668 39:12
090445 36:3
091199 34:3
091423 33:19
093948 30:15
094127 39:9
094158 28:17
095111 30:4
097380 35:21
098753- 37:2,5,8
098753-4 36:24
098753-8 37:12
099558 35:25
099695 2:16 12:12

1

1:30 46:25 47:4,4
100573 30:10
100855 5:5 12:13
102043 21:25
105922 31:2

106575 30:24
107078 17:16
107123 31:23
107307 36:12
108217 32:2
108370 39:18
108439 39:15
108842 36:10
109169 30:21
109545 33:25
109613 30:7
11:03 2:2
11:52 47:7
110802 31:8
110893 32:4
113397 39:13
114205 31:5
114428 26:11
114465 35:19
114491 45:22
114547 23:1
114571 39:5
115133 36:6
115711 31:12
116771 9:2
116822 10:4
116875 41:9
116881 11:8 14:3,9
116888 24:3
117074 42:18
117089 19:21
117305 44:20
117354 27:13
14th 39:7
1604.5 2:21 5:10
16th 7:18 12:23
19-CMP-00125 5:4

2

2,000 6:11
2:09 47:8
2:11 49:22
2020 1:12 5:4 7:18 9:1
 10:3 12:23 30:5,8
 33:13,21,24 34:2
 35:13,20,23 36:2,5,20
 37:7 38:24 39:6,19
 48:4,8,9
2021 17:18
23 2:21 5:10
25- 6:9
2574(b) 48:2
2582387 3:20
27 10:3
27th 9:1
28th 30:5 33:13 35:13
 38:24
29 36:8

29th 30:8,11,14,17,20
 33:21,24 35:20,23
 36:1,5,11 39:6
2nd 31:16,19,22,25
 32:3,6 36:17,20,23
 37:1,4,7,10,13 39:19

3

3 12:19
30th 5:4 31:1,4,7,10,13
 34:2 36:14 39:8,10,12
 39:14,16 48:9
31st 17:18 30:23

4

4 1:12

5

5 37:3
500 25:4
5th 48:3,4,8

6

6 37:6
6-0-0 4:21 7:13,14 11:1
 12:7 13:21 15:9
6D 7:16 12:21

7

7 37:9
7-0-0 7:11 8:19 9:25
 16:11 17:12 18:14
 19:15 20:19 21:22
 22:23 23:24 25:1 26:5
 27:9 28:11 29:15 33:7
 35:5 38:18 41:6 42:16
 43:17 44:18 45:19
 46:22 49:7

701 6:10

8

8044 39:17
823(a)(1) 3:21 6:10

9

90 6:12

C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Agenda Hearing

Before: DC ABRA

Date: 11-04-20

Place: teleconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under my direction; further, that said transcript is a true and accurate record of the proceedings.



Court Reporter

NEAL R. GROSS

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701